
ELKHORN PUBLIC SCHOOLS 
MINUTES OF BOARD OF EDUCATION 

BOARD/ADMINISTRATION WORKSHOP 
April 26, 2021 

 
The annual spring workshop of the Elkhorn Public Schools Board of Education was called to order at 2:00 PM.  
Members present:  C. Burney, A. Parks, S. Ringenberg, N. Rogic-Greufe, and J. Shatel.  R. Vokt was absent.  
President A. Parks noted that the meeting was governed by the Open Meetings Act, a copy was posted in the 
room.  Advanced notice of the Board meeting was published in the Douglas County Post-Gazette on March 17, 
2021. 
 
Demography Update – Information was shared about the district’s continued growth and facility capacity. 
 
Pandemic Impact on Student Learning – Standardized assessment data was shared to display comparative data 
from the pandemic.   Additional information was shared about failure rates for remote and in-person learners.   
 
Shift from Synchronous to Homebound Learning – A presentation was shared about the synchronous remote 
learning model currently used in the pandemic as compared to the previous homebound learning model that 
requires chronic health conditions and a 504 Plan.   
 
Birth to Three Program Overview – A presentation was shared that focused on the importance of early 
intervention with infants and toddlers as required by NDE Rule 52. 
 
The Elkhorn Board of Education was adjourned by President A. Parks at 4:25 PM.  The next regular meeting of the 
Board is scheduled for Monday, May 10 at 6:30 PM, in the Teacher Training Conference Center, 20650 Glenn 
Street, Elkhorn, NE 68022.   
 
 
 


